
IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

On Wednesday, July 9, 2025 beginning at 7:00AM, Ward Two Water District will be 

making repairs to a fire hydrant in your area. In doing so, your water service will be 

temporarily interrupted during this process. 

Louisiana Department of Health requires all water systems to do a Boil Advisory if the 

water pressure goes below the Louisiana Department of Health minimum standard. 

In order to make these connections/repairs, the water pressure will be reduced below the 

minimum standard set by Louisiana Department of Health.  

This Advisory is limited to customers on Magnolia Beach Road (LA-64) from Old 

River Road (LA-1028) to LA Highway 16. 

Therefore, as a precaution, the Ward Two Water District water system will be issuing a 

BOIL ADVISORY effective when you lose water pressure on Wednesday, July 9, 2025. 

This BOIL ADVISORY will remain in effect until rescinded by Ward Two Water District. 

It is recommended that all customers disinfect their water before consuming it (including 

fountain drinks), making ice, brushing teeth, or using it for food preparation or rinsing of 

foods by the following means: 

Boil water for one (1) full minute in a clean container. The one minute starts after 

the water has been brought to a rolling boil. The flat taste can be eliminated by 

shaking the water in a clean bottle or pouring it from one clean container to another. 

Upon notification from the Office of Public Health’s State Regional Laboratory that the 

samples collected from our water supply have been found to be safe, the State Health 

Department will notify the water supply of the sample results. Upon such notification, 

Ward Two Water District will then rescind the BOIL ADVISORY and notify its customers 

that the water has been found to be safe. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please call (225) 665-5188 or 

email customerservice@ward2water.com. Sorry for any inconvenience this may have 

cause. 

Thank you, 

Ward Two Water District 

mailto:customerservice@ward2water.com

